
  FREMONT TOWNSHIP REGULAR MEETING 
WINN COMMUNITY BUILDING 

November 28, 2017 
 
The meeting was called to order by the supervisor, Gerad Himebaugh at 7:00 p.m. at the Fremont Township Office  
Members present: Schimmelmann, Himbaugh, Barrett, Van Bonn, Curtiss 
 
The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.  
 
Change to agenda.   Motion by Curtiss and supported by VanBonn to accept the agenda.  Motion passed. 
 
Motion by Curtiss and supported by VanBonn to accept the minutes of October 24, 2017.   Motion passed. 
 
Treasurer’s report.  Motion by Schimmelmann and supported by Curtiss to accept the treasurer’s report.  Motion 
passed. 
 
General Fund Balance  74,565.26 
Investment Account  87,225.13   
Fire Department   61,127.38   
First Response   51,004.95 
Planning & Zoning   1569.03 
 
Motion by VanBonn and seconded by Curtiss to pay bills.  Motion Passed. 
 
General Fund   Check#9313-9325+OnLine Pmts  $5,933.83 
Fire Fund   Check#4878-4882+OnLine Pmts $1,569.70 
First Response   Check#1057-1059+OnLine Pmts $842.72 
P&Z   Check#755   $200.00 
          
Reports.  
Fire Chief:   Four fire runs on the same day.  Mutual aid with Deerfield on several runs.  Service door needs repair. 
First Response:  Normal runs. 
Planning & Zoning:  Issued three permits 
 
Old Business:  Water tender has not been delivered.   Work continues on truck.  Letter by Fire Chief sent advising that 
delivery is espected by December 1, 2017.  Assured that truck will be dilivered soon.  Copy of letter sent to all board 
members.    
 
New Business:  
1.  Motion by Schimmelmann and supported by Curtiss to approve a  land division for Claude Hagen to Daniel and 
Deb Zalud.  Motion passed. 
2.  Motion by Schimmelmann and supported by Curtiss to cancel the December 26. 2017, board meeting because of the 
Christmas holiday.  A meeting can be called if necessary.  Motion passed. 
3.  Information only:  Tom Riley has resigned from the Planning and Zoning board.  He now lives in Coes township.  
The board thanks him for his contribution. 
 
Public Comment:  Megan Adams asked for board consideration on her purchase of the former gas station owned by 
Leo Haynes on the corner of Blanchard and Winn Rd.  There needs to be Brownfield site activity to address possible 
environmental safety.  Applications need to be completed with the help of the board.  The board said it would support 
her efforts.  She plans to operate a unique restaurant and gift shop. 
 
Jerry Jaloszynski addressed the board regarding board of commissioners activities.   
 
Larry Gott reports that the fire department along with the Winn Parents Club is sponsoring a Breakfast with Santa on 
December 10,  at the community center.  Gott also directed the clerk to get with Consumer Energy regarding burned 
out street lights.  The Fire foundation is also considering a tractor pull slab at or near the community center. 
 
Stuart Black addressed the board regarding his running for judge to replace probate Judge William Irvin who is term 
limited and cannot rerun for that office. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 7:33 p.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 

 
John Schimmelmann 
 



 


